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Volume r, Searcy, Ark., November 1961 Number 6 

HARDING ALUMNI BUSY AT 10th GERMAN LECTURESHIP 
The lOth annual European Lectureship, 

held in August in Frankfurt, Germany, 
drew representatives from 16 nations of 
Europe, A[rica and Asia. At least 15 Har­
ding alumni were on han d, with six con­
ducting part of the lectures. 

Evening lectures were built around the 
theme "Adcling to Your Faith." Morning 
lectures expanded from t he theme "The 
Church in P aul's Epistles." A class for 
men was conducted on "Developing Spirit­
ually" and special clas!ies were also held 
for women. 

Ex-Harding students conducting part of 
the lectures were Bob Hare (MA'56 ) , Aus-

tria; J . L. Roberts (BS'48), Belgium; Dale 
Buckley CMA'55), Scotland; Gottfried 
Reichel (BA'53), Germany; and Glen 01-
bricht CBS'53) , Germany. 

One of the class leaders, Henry Seide­
meyer of Frankfurt, gave this appraisal, 
"This lectureship is the highlight of the 
year for many missionaries in Europe. It 
is the largest gathering of Christians out­
side the United States and h elps the mis­
sionaries to return to their work spiritual­
ly refreshed." 

The closing day crowd added to a total 
of 400 persons. 

Part of the Harding Alumni who attended the Euro;>l><In lectureship lost August In Frankfurt, 
Germany, were, front row, Robert Skelton (MA'53), Austria; Margaret (Auoc.) and J . lee 
Roberts (BS'48), Belgium; Nedra Olbricht McGill (BA'49), Gormany. (who sent the picture) . 
and Ruth Hare (BS·43) . S'econd row, GOHfried Reichel (BA '53). Gormany; Margaret Brown 
(55), Ge rmany; Truman Scotl (MA'58). Italy ; and Glenn Olbrlcht (BS'53). Germany. Third row, 
Jerry (MA'S6) and Peggy (BA'S6) Porter, Ireland; Norman Kee (,55) . Germany; WII Goodheer 
(Spec.) Holland; and Bob Hare (MA'S6), Austria. Dale Buckley (MA'551. Scotland. also altended. 



PRESIDENT'S CORNER 

Y oUi. particular attention is called to 
the two items below. The Lectureship, 
including the Alumni Dinner which is 
a part of the Lectureship program, of­
fers a great opportunity to get to­
gether with old friends and re-live 
college days. Considering the fact that 
this blessing can be enjoyed on the 
beautiful present campus that once 
was only a dream makes it doubly 
fruitful. We are looking for you! 

LECTURESHIP NOV. 20·23 
Every effort has been made to make 

this lecture series outstanding. The theme, 
"Current Challenges and Dangers Facing 
The Church," offers challenges and oppor­
tunities to all Christians. To discuss this 
subject in its various aspects, fifty speak­
ers from twelve states will help to make 
this lectureship interesting and fruitful. 

In addition to a three-day feast of 
spiritual things, you will be the guest of 
Harding for barbecue dinner on Thanks­
giving Day. Special events like alumni 
dinner, the elders, deacons and preachers 
dinner, music by the college quartet, the 
women's ensemble and the A Cappella 
Chorus, the faculty-alumni softball game, 
and the Harding Bison basketball opener, 
personal contacts with old friends and the 
meeting of new friends, will make your 
trip pleasant and worth while. 

Bring your family, and friends and join 
us on November 20 for three unforgettable 
and enjoyable days. 

ALUMNI DINNER NOV. 22 
You are invited to attend the annual 

Alumni Dinner on Nov. 22 at 5:30 p.m. 
Your family and friends are also invited. 
The cost per person will be $1.50 for this 
Thanksgiving dinner at the Rendezvous 
Cafe. 

Each year brings a larger number of al­
umni back home. As a means of getting 
t<:>gether for a real fellowship period, this 
dmner has been made an annual affair. 

The dinner will feature enjoyable en­
tertainment, appetizing food, no more than 
three speakers of five minutes each and 
plenty of time for visiting. Dr. Evan Ulrey 
will preside. 

Make your plans to meet your friends 
a~d share this dinner and the lectureship 
WIth others who will attend. 
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Nominating Committee 
Reports on New Slate 

At the Alumni Luncheon and Business 
Meet.ing last June, President Evan Ulrey 
appomted a nominating committee to rec­
ommend the names of candidates for con­
sideration by the membership. The com­
mittee consisted of Walter Buchanan 
(BA'57), chairman, Mrs. Lucien Bagnetto 
(BA'47), and J. Lewis Foster, (BA'31). 

The committee has made its report and 
the following names, are submitted: For 
vi.ce . president, Leon Sanderson (BA'54), 
Virgil Lawyer (BA' 46), and Mrs. Florence 
Bartley (BA'39). For president, Evan Ul­
rey (BA'46). 

Additional nominations can be made 
by any alumnus before Feb. 1, 1962. If 
you submit names, you should first de­
termine their willingness to serve. Send 
all nominations to the Alumni Office in­
dicating the position for which the alum­
nus is being nominated. 

The person receiving the largest num­
ber of nominations for president, and the 
two persons receiving the largest number 
of nominations for vice-president, will be 
added to the final ballot for your con­
sideration. 

The nomination and election of officers 
a;e important to you because they will 
dIrect association activities for the next 
two years. Give this careful consideration 
and express your thinking by mailing in 
your :h?ice of c~ndidates. Help select your 
assoclaho.n candIdates and be actively in­
terested m all they seek to accomplish. 

ALUMNI OFFICERS 

EVAN ULREY, President 

JIMMY ALLEN, 1 st Vice President 

ROBERT T. CLARK, 2nd Vice President 

ROBERT HAWKINS, 3rd Vice President 

BUFORD TUCKER, Executive Secretary 

JEAN KELLY, Office Secretary 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Clifton L. Ganus, Jr., Joseph . Pryor, Lott R. 
Tucker, Jr., Evan Ulrey, Jimmy Allen, Wyatt 
Sawyer, Norman Hughes, T. A. Formby, Thednel 
Garner and Buford Tucker. 

* ALUMNI REPORT FROM HERE AND THERE * 
Carl P. Matheny (Grad.) and family ar­

rived in Beirut, Lebanon on Aug. 2 as 
the first gospel preacher to live and preach 
in this "Gateway to the East" in our gen­
eration. 

Ralph Brashears (,35), who is teaching 
in the Philippine Bible College, Baguio 
City, Philippines, is planning a visit to 
the States in June, 1962. 

Frances Bateman (BA'55) is employed 
in the Pana, Ill. Education Unit. 

Winston N. Allen (BA'43) has returned 
from his trip to the Far East where he 
visited missionaries and former students 
in Japan, Hong Kong, and the Philippines. 
He participated in the Far East Bible Con­
ference in Manila. 

According to recent news, Rees (BA'52) 
and Patti Mattox (BA'52) Bryant have re­
turned from mission work in Nigeria, 
West Africa and are now living in Lub­
bock, Tex., where Rees is the regular min­
ister for the Greenlawn Church of Christ. 

Bill (BA'531 and Mary Lou Johnson 
(BA'54) Curry have been asked to re­
place the Bryants in the work of the Bible 
College at Onica Ngwa near Aba, Nigeria. 
The Currys planned to be engaged full 
time in raising funds related to their tran­
sportation and otbet· necesSaI'Y costs af­
ter t erminating their work at Lancaster, 
Ohio, on Oetobe!" 1. They hope to arrive 
in Nigeria about Feb. 1, 1962. 

If anyone should wish to contribute to 
the travel fund for the Currys, you may 
do so by sending your contribution to: 
Nigeria Travel Fund for Bill Curry, c/o 
Church of Christ, 3700 Proctor St., Port 
Arthur, Texas. 

Valdy (BA'61) and Beatrice Bryant 
(,63) Eichmann planned to leave for Bel­
gium soon after August 15. Belgium is 
Valdy's home country. 

According to our last report, Joe E. 
(BA'58) and Barbara Jean Blevins (Spec.) 
Gibbs were visiting the U. S. scheduled to 
return to Florence, Italy, where he is Ad­
ministrator of Florence Bible School in 
September, 1961. 

Loyd (BA'46) and Sara Stubblefield 
(BS'55) Collier visited the Harding cam­
pus in July. Loyd spoke in chapel and 
showed slides. He is a missionary from 
Germany. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Massey (BA'52) 
and Douglas (BA'49) and Charla Cranford 
(,54) Lawyer are already in Nigeria. 

Plans for Tom CMA'58) and Mary Clas· 
pill ('56) Atkinson, Jr. were to leaveaf­
te~ Sept. 1 for Wahiawa, Hawaii, where 
they will be working with a new congre­
gation. Tom reports that the congregation 
is now made up mostly of military per­
sonnel but he hopes to be able to reach 
the island people also. 

Glenn (BA'52) and Shirley Pegan (BA­
'52) Boyd visited with Herb (BA 53) and 
Barbara Cooper (BA'55) Dean -while they 
were on a leave of three months from Ger­
many. 

Mary Jane Christmas (BA'61) is teacil­
ing English at Webster Junior High in 
Auburn, Maine. Ralph Graham ('60 and 
Neal (BA'61) and Mary Murphy ('59) 
Durgin are also in Auburn. Ralph and Neal 
are also teaching. 

Margaret Alston (BA'40) was cited by 
the Broward Co. (Fla.) School Board and 
it's Board of Review for exceptionallY mer­
itorious teaching. The ci ation carries ,vith 
it a $700 cash award. 
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Virgil T. Weare (BA'56 ) is attending the 
University of New M'exico in Albuquer­
que, New Mexico on a National Science 
Foundation scholarship. Virgil is Vlol'king 
on a Masters in Education with a biology 
emphasis. 

Mr. and Mrs. Don Osbome (MA'61) will 
be living in McGehee, Ark during the 
present school year where Don is serving 
as assistant to the high school principal. 
Don will be in charge of the Junior High 
School work. 

Cpl. Benny R. Whaley ('61) is now ser­
ving with the Marine Corps in the Far 
East. 

Bill Morgan (BA'58 ) transferred from 
Oakland, Caill. where he was associated 
with Safeway and is now located in Little 
Rock. as Chief Accountant of the Little 
Rock division of SaJeway. Mrs. Morgan is 
the former Mozelle Telchik (BS'59). 

Ben Curtis (BS'61) is a graduate tell-ch­
ing assistant in the Department oC Matbe­
matical Sciences at Purdue Universi y . 
Mrs. Curtis (Pat Biggers '64) is a student 
student at Purdue. 



Curtis K. Ward (BA'51) is employed by 
Beech Acceptance Corp., Inc. a subsidiary 
of Beech Aircraft Corp. Curtis lives in 
Wichita, Kansas. 

Ike Anthony (BA'51) is teaching the 
sixth grade in North Little Rock this year. 
Mrs. Anthony is the former Estelle Webb 
('44). 

Dee Hillin (BA'60) has entered South­
western Baptist Seminary to work toward 
a doctorate in Religious Education. Mrs. 
Hillin is the former Kaye Williams ('601. 

Willis Rush (BA'58) is preaching for 
the church at 36th and Mueller in Beth­
any, Okla. 

Charles ('54) and Miriam E. Draper 
('55) Olree have been in Thailand for two 
years where Charles worked as a printing 
advisor as reported by Miriam who visited 
the Harding campus in July. Charles is 
now working wiUL Baird, Inc. in the Pitts­
burgh, Pa. area. 

Ott (BA'33) a.nd Bert IEA'51) Shew­
rn1lker visited the Hard~ campus i"l July. 
Mrs. Ber t Shewmaker is the former Louise 
Beamisb ( '51) . 

Frank and Maxine Brady BA'491 
Sbepberd returned recen t ly from France 
where they have been for hree years . 
They a re now Iivin~ in Ogden. Utah . Frank 
is a member of the Arm ed Forces. 

The Eternal Kingdom by Dt·. F. ~ . Mat­
tox ('33) wjt h additiona l cha pters by 
John McRay (MA'S6) gives the histol'Y of 
the Church of Christ. The book wes pub­
lished in June and is available in the 
ColleP.'e Bookstore. 

New Testame n t Introduction and Sur­
vey. written by John McRay, was publish­
ed in JanuaJ·Y. It was w l'i tten for a Survey 
course for Freshman Bible and is also 
available in the College Bookst ore. 

Vaughn and Betty Perkins ('51) Addi­
son are now living in Lipan, Te.l(., where 
he is engaged in livestock farmin" and 
she is the homemaking teacher in the 
local high schooL The Addisons have two 
children. 

After 28 years of teaching - 18 years 
with the East Detroit schools and 10 years 
with Kentucky schools - Mrs. Scott Greer 
(Mary Gray-BS'41) has retired . 

NO FALSE ALARM HERE 
Gay Willis Bowers ('56) and her hus­

band Clayton of New Orleans never will 
forget Feb. 22. 

Most parents recall fondly the birth­
dates of their children, but the birth of 
little Randal that day involved a fire 
station, the fire captain and a baby boy 
big enough to excite any hospital's ob­
stetrics ward. 

Signals came shortly before midnight 
Feb. 21 that Randal was about to enter 
the world, and arrangements were made 
for the Bowers' other three children to 
be cared for. The physician was telephon­
ed, the hospital notified and the parents 
started the typical last-second dash. 

Little did they know just how few sec­
onds were left, though, and when they 
drove in front of Engine No. 28 at 4131 
Elysian Fields, they realized the hospital 
was out of the question. 

Firemen in the station awakened Capt. 
Raymond Sander, who claimed experience 
some 28 years ago in such emergencies, 
and with the aid of Clayton, the two de­
livered an 111,6 -pound boy. 

"He was a real big child," said the cap­
tain." A whopper." Capt. Sander admin­
istered the usual entrance iniation to 
Randal ... a sound slap on the seat. 

Later, an ambulance took mother and 
child to Mercy Hosp.ital where both were 
reported in good condition. Capt. Sanders 
estimated Randal was born shortly after 
midnight, placing the date on Feb. 22. 

"That's a coincidence," said the ex­
hausted father. "All my babies have been 
born on the 22nd. Danny came Nov. 22, 
Connie Sue on July 22 and Tammye on 
Nov. 22. Danny is 4, Connie Sue 3 and 
Tammye 2." 

A commendation came to Capt. Sanders 
from his superiors along with the sugges­
tion he recruit Randal as a fireman for la­
ter years. Certainly, no other little guest 
ever caused so much excitement in Engine 
house No. 28. 

KEEP ON SENDING 

INTERESTING ITEMS 

FOR ALUMNI NEWS 

VIRGIL WEARE SUGGESTS 
Pleasant, heartening encouraging! These 

words help express a real feeling of sat­
isfaction when alumni write in or come 
in with ideas they feel will be an in­
centive to alumni giving. Here is one of 
those suggestions: 

Virgil T. Weare (BA'56) writES: "As an 
alumnus of Harding College, I would like 
to suggest a method of helping the col­
lege and those that desire to attend col­
lege. 

"Each Harding Alumnus, graduate or 
non-graduate, could pay the room reserva­
tion fee for every student entering Har­
ding from his local high school or local 
congregation. If the cost should be more 
than one person could pay, seek the as­
sistance of other local alumni. When the 
student leaves Harding, either as a grad­
uate or as an ex-student, the room fee 
would automatically be turned over as a 
contribution to the Alumni Fund from the 
one or ones making the deposit." 

Virgil has made this offer at the high 
school where he graduated. 

The plan suggests that you: 
1. Serve as an agent of Harding in 

interesting able and worthy stu­
dents. 

2. Help in getting them to enroll. 
This plan will serve to strengthen your 

interest in Harding and safeguard the fu­
ture of the college. 

It Was Surely Inevitable! 
When a plea went out in late summer 

for alumni to build up the total number 
of contributors a parting thought sug­
gested giving the "price of a mEal or a 
bale of hay," followed by a P. S. saying, 
"If you can't send the money, send the 
hay." 

Well , you guessed it . Somebody did just 
that. In fact, many of you could guess 
who would be first to follow up on that 
suggestion. It was none other than our 
good friend and humorous prankster, Bill 
Floyd (BA'57) who is now teaching at 
Tennessee Tech after doing work toward 
the PhD at Penn State University. 

Loyal Bill's first res·ponse was a letter 
containing a sprig of Pennsylvania hay, 
but was soon followed up by arrange­
ments for a full bale of the real stuff to 
be delivered from the College Dairy Farm. 
Thanks, Bill, your gift means much more 
than hay to us. It helps us prove the im­
portance of any gift of value. 

This may give you an idea of some-
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i:J Chapter News i:J 
Southern California 

The annual picnic was held Saturday, 
Sept. 16, at Irvine Park in Orange. Sixty 
alumni and friends attended despite show­
ers during the day. 

The Pay-For-A-Day project was com­
pleted and a check was mailed to Har­
ding together with the names of all who 
contributed to the project. 

The following were elected as officers 
for the coming year: Gene Koken (BA'40), 
president; Loyd D. Frashier (BA'40), vice 
president; and Freda Gibson (BA'51), sec­
retary -treasurer. 

Middle Tennessee 
On Monday, Sept. 25, Harding alumni 

in the Nashville area attended an organ­
ization meeting. Elected to serve for the 
following year were: James R. (Jim) Wil­
liams ('61) president; Clifford Huddleston 
(BA'36), vice president; and Alexine Han­
kins (BA'37), secretary-treasurer. 

Another meeting is being scheduled soon 
to discuss a program of activity and of­
fically accept the alumni charter certifying 
the Middle Tennessee Chapter. Jim Bill 
McInteer (BA'42) and Jim Williams ('61) 
were active in getting the chapter started. 

Houston 
The alumni in Houston met recently at 

McGregg's Park and reorganized. This 
meeting was called for the purpose of 
electing officers and a good turn-out was 
reported. Another meeting has been sch­
eduled for October, at which time chap­
ter activities will be discussed. Charles 
Jester (BA'60) and Bill O'Daniel (BS'60) 
were helpful in the reorganization of the 
chapter. 

Those chosen to serv e: as officers for the 
first year were: Charles G. Jester (BA'60), 
president; Rex Davis (EA'55), vice presi­
dent; and Wanda Gwin (BA'57) secretary­
treasurer. 

thing you can give of value other than 
money. Heading the list of possibilities 
would be a gift of part of yourself - per­
haps a contribution of time and effort 
helping your Alumni Association to be of 
better service to past, present and future 
Harding students. 

You can do this in a number of ways. 
The simplest way would be to encourage 
other alumni to be more active in the 
interest of Harding. Another opportunity 
would be to help organize an active Alum­
ni Chapter in your area if there is not 
one. Afte r aU, when your heart is in the 
right place your treasure will be also. 



Wayne Altman (Grad) and Irma Haney 
('62) on Sept. 2 in Monticello, Ark. 

A. J. Arnold (BA'61) and Catherine 
Ables ('63) on Aug. 31, in EI Dorado, Ark. 

Jerry Atkinson ('62) and Roberta A. 
Rhodes (BA'60) on Aug. 13 in Wichita, 
Kans. 

Larry Bills (BA'58) and Sara Good (BA­
'61) on Aug. 10 in Commerce, Texas. 

Reuben Dale Blubaugh and Joan Epp 
(BA'59) on June 17 in Perryton, Tex. 

William A. (Bill) Branch CBA'59) and 
Cathern Smith ('62) on Sept. 2 in Ken­
nett, Mo. 

Billy Joe Thrasher CBA'61) and Bar­
bara Ann Godsey ('63) on Aug. 27 at 
North Little Rock. 

Bobby Bullard ('62) and Treva Lou Da­
Vee ('62) on Sept. 8. 

Carl Cheatham ('62) and Augustine 
Hendrix (BA'61) on Aug. 13. 

Jim Citty (BS'61) and MaTalyn Bailey 
('62) on June 9. 

Ben Curtis (BS'61) and Pat Biggers 
('64) on Sept. 11 at Muncie, Ind. 

Eddie L. Dunn (BA'59) and Carole Ann 
Evans on Aug. 12. 

Patrick H. Dykes ('59) and Mary D. 
Cogburn on Sept. 5 at Detroit. 

Valdy Eichmann (BA'61) and Beatrice 
Bryant ('63) on July 15. 

Robert H. Fleming and Shirley Ann Yel­
ton ('62) on June 3 in Mishawaka, Ind. 

Larry Ford and Joyce A. Flake (BS'61) 
on Sept. 1 at Little Rock. 

Floyd Goldman and Carolyn . (Peachy) 
Hightower (BA'60) on July 3. 

Bill Grady (BA'61) and Sharon Unland 
('61) on Aug. 12 in St. Louis. 

Eric Hiten ('64) and Avonell Davis (62') 
on Aug. 19 in Searcy. 

Phil Hobbs ('63) and Adrea S. Krummel 
(BA'61) on Aug. 6 at Joplin, Mo. 

Bobby Holcomb and R. Antoinette Bo­
wen ('62) on June 4 at Nashville, Ark. 

David Jenkins and A. Gail Laneer ('61) 
on Sept. 10. 

Heinrich Korner and Christel Kaempfer 
(Spec.) on July 15 at Nurnberg, Germany. 

Walt Mays ('63) and Martha Doak 
('63) on Aug. 18 at St. Louis. 
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William T. Britton and Lou Alice Martin 
(BS'60) on June 4, in Searcy. 

Larry M. Brown (,64) and Kaye Pry­
sock (BA'61) on Sept. 3 in Denver. 

Fred H. McClary and Lynda E. Bright­
well ('63) on June 3 at East St. Louis, Ill. 

Leon McQueen (BA'60) and Harriett 
Jett ('63) on July 29 at Chattanooga 
Tenn. ' 

Edward L. Myers and E. Laverne House 
('58) on July 1 at Las Vegas, Nevada. 

William H. Oakley and Myrla Russell 
(BA'54) on June 10 at West Chester, Pa. 

Jack Rhodes (BA'61) and Glenda Gan­
us ('62) on Sept. 30, at Amarillo, Tex. 
~n Sizemore ('60) and Peggy L. 

WIsenbaker ('62) on Sept. 3 at Valdosta 
Ga. ' 

Art Voyles (BA'60) and Irene Herbert 
on June 5 at Springfield, Mo. 

David G. Walker ('61) and Mealeta 
Cable ('61) on Sept. 3 at Paragould, Ark. 

James E. Warren and Linda Parks ('58) 
on May 5 at East Prairie, Mo. 

C. I. (Ike) Williams and Lorraine Akin 
('51) on Nov. 26, 1960. 

John Wilson (BA'59) and Claudette 
Faulk ('62) on June 9 at Birmingham. 

Robert J. Yoakum ('59) and Pat Gay 
( '61) in July, 1960. 

Thomas G. Yoakum (llA'58) and Joyce 
Cannon on June 16. 

Lloyd Wayne Gentry ('61) and Donna 
Henman ('62) on June 10 at Kansas City 
Mo. ' 

Floyd G. Lord ('62) and Jane Tullis 
(BA'61) on June 12 at Boise, Idaho. 

SYMPATHY 
We extend our sympathy to the Sears 

family in the death of their mother and 
grandmother, Mrs. Martha Ellen Bennett 
who passed away on Aug. 7. Mrs. Bennett 
was 95 years of age. 

Sincere sympathy is extended to Mr. 
and Mrs. Glen Bettenhausen ('54) for the 
death of their son, Rodney Arnold, who 
w:as :truck by a car July 28 while riding 
hIS bIcycle. Rodney was nine years old. 

On July 21, Nolen A. ('51) and Doris 
Claypool ('52) Lemmons and their five 
children were involved in an automobile 
accident. As a result, Nolen and four of 
the children were killed, but Doris and a 
son, Howard, survived. Our sincerest sym­
pathy is extended to Mrs. Lemmons. 

Dudley A. Tucker, the father of Opie R. 
Tucker ('34), died on Oct. 9 at the age of 
76. He was one of the past presidents of 
the Board of Trustees of Harding College. 
Our sincere sympathy to the Tuckers. 

Son, John Perkins, to Vaughn and Betty 
Perkins (,51) Addison on May 26. 

Son, Gordon Lanterman, to Farley (,59) 
and Vera Heins ('61) Aiken on Aug. 14. 

Adopted Son and Daughter, William 
David and Caryn Layne, to Mr. and Mrs. 
Charles L. Allen (BA'47) . William David 
was born on Nov. 29, 1960 and Caryn 
Layne was born on April 17, 1961. 

Daughter, Lori, to Lanier ('62) and 
Alice Jenkins (,62) Allen on Aug .21 in 
Pittsburgh, Calif. 

Son, Mark Edward, to Jack W. (,54) 
and Marilyn Faye Starks (,56) Arnold on 
July 7. 

Daughter, Patti Jean, to Eugene and 
Joyce Fuller (BA'53) Ashcraft on July 27. 

Daughter, Carolyn Anne, to Thomas 
Raymond (MA'58) and Mary F. Claspill 
(,56) Atkinson, Jr. on June 21. 

Adopted Twins, John Alvis and Kath­
erine Nelle, to John A. and Nancy Walker 
('51) Austin. Twins were born April 17 
and adopted two months after birth. Also, 
adopted daughter, Margaret Vernon, born 
on March 4, 1959 who was adopted two 
weeks after birth. 

Daughter, Morrow Beth, to James O. 
and Avanelle Elliott (BA'39) Baird on 
May 3. 

Son, Mark Robin, to Mavis ('60) and 
Rosalind King ('62) Baldwin on July 14. 

Son, James Christopher, to Donald W. 
(BA'52) and Elizabeth F. Holt (,54) Mar­
tin on Aug. 29. 

Daughter, Mary Elizabeth, to Max (BA-
46) and Shirley Blake (BA'56) Bates on 
June 14. 

Twins, Peggy Lodonna and Pamela 
Deanna, to Don and Lois Coburn (BA'56) 
Berry on June 21. 

Son, J am es Allen, to Jim E. 62 ) and 
Rheba Jo Berryhill ( '62 ) Bohannon on 
J Uly 13 in Searcy. 
, Son, Kenneth David, to Ronald D. BA-
55) and Doris Lee Jones {BA'57 Bever 

onS April 20 in Evanston, Ill. 
J o~. Andrew Trent, t o Clar ence and 
2~~ . Ganus ('56) Billingsley , Jr. on May 
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Daughter, Melissa Marie to M d M R ,r. an 
rs. ~ndel J. Blankenship ('55) on Aprll 

6. 
.Son, Stephen Wayne, to Mr. and Mrs 

~Iiff Boatright ('60) on October 2 at Mor~ 
nltO'n. 

Son, Glenn Carl, to Carl and Glenna 
Grice (BA'49) Chandler on May 7 1960 
in San DiegO', Calif. ' 

Daughter, Carla Sue, to Carl and Rita 
Jo Baldwin (BA'55) Crownover on Sept­
ember 11. 

Son, Ross Owen, to Terry M. and Lois 
Surber ('58) Dowe on Aug. 8. 

Adopted Son, Stephen Paul, to Paul and 
Gloria Fulghum (BS'49) Estes on May 31. 
Stephen was born on Jan. 5. 

Daughter, Elizabeth Anne, to Louis and 
Louise Zinser (BA'52) Fraley on July 1 
in Santa Rosa, Calif. 

Son, Max Ray, to Mr. and Mrs. Lathan 
Garnett (BA'61) on July 23. 

Daughter, Kelly Jeanne, to Claude 
Lewis (MRE'59) and Faye Paxon (BA'56) 
Hager on July 11 in Montgomery, Ala. 

Son, Stephen L., to Lowell and Bonnie 
Bailes ('57) Hardman on May 18. 

Son, Gregory Allen, to Weldon ('59) 
and Carol Green (,61) Hendrix on July 
23. 

Daughter, Karen Jean, to Bill and Le­
nora Cross ('61) Hamrick on July 2 in 
Doniphan, Mo. 

Son, David Roy, to Richard (BA'59) and 
Carole Jarrard ('57) Hawkins on July 2 . 

Son, William Dennie, to Dee (BA'60) 
and Kaye Williams ('60) Hillin on Sept. 
10 in Ft. Worth, Texas. 

Son, Kerry David, to Mr. and Mrs. John 
Ingalls (BS'57) on Sept. 13. 

Daughter, Lori Ann, to Tom (,61) and 
Jo Anniece White ('60) Jenkins on June 
21 . 

.Adopted Son and Daughter, Kenneth 
NIX and Judy Ray, to Mr. and Mrs. PaUl 
Raymond Kiihnl ('48) on May 31 in Dal­
las, Texas. 

Daughter, Peggy Marie, t,o John D. and 
Peggy Jean Arnold (,57) Lawrence on 
June 14. 

Son, David Glen, to Pick and DeUa 
Stokes (BA'58) Mahaffey on Aug. 28. 

Son, Phillip Edwin, to Phillip E. and 
.Dorothy H. J:lrdan ('58) Marchand, Sr. on 
June 2. 

Son, Daryl Wayne, to Mr. and Mrs. 
Billy W. Bates ('60) on January 5. 

Adopted Son, Richard Glenn, to Logan 
and Mona Conley (Spec. '57) Mathis on 
Aug. 7. Richard was born on July 30. 

S?n, Barrett West, to Mr. and Mrs. John 
McRay (MA'56) on Sept. 2 in Searcy. 



Daughter, Dana Lynn, to Richard H. 
and Patricia A. Sampson ('55) Miller on 
Aug. 28. 

Daughter, Linda Louise, to Larry G. 
('61) and Margaret L. Wolfe (,61) Nixon 
on July 1 at Whittier, Calif. 

Daughter, Janet Susan, to James S. and 
Sue Saunders (BS'50) Nugent on March 
10. 

Son, David Hamaker, to Mr. and Mrs. 
Don Osborne (MA'61) on July 20 in Du­
mas, Ark. 

Daughter, Kimber Lee, to Glenn T. ('58) 
and Jan Kimpel ('58) Parrish on Dec. 7, 
1960. 

Son, Eric Shawn, to Mr. and Mrs. Mal­
colm E. Parsley (BA'59) on Aug. 30 in 
Seoul, Korea. 

Son, Stephen Alvin, to Clarence A. 
(MA'58) and Patsy Parker (BA'58) Pearce 
on May 22. 

Son, Carroll Frederick, to Dale and 
Juanita Waller ('50) Pickens on Sept. 13 
in Memphis, Tenn. 

Son, Dane Gordon, to Morgan A. (BS­
'55) and Andee King (BA'57) Richardson 
on Aug. 27. 

Daughter, Elizabeth Anne, to Elmo 
(Buddy) ('59) and Marilyn Dodd BA'59) 
Robison, Jr. on Sept. 26. 

Son, Kevin Wayne, to Mr. and Mrs. 
Willis Rush BA'58) on Sept. 6. 

Daughter, Julie Kay, to Jerry Lynn 
(,60) and Carol Sue Lauer (,60) Seal on 
Sept. 16 in Phoenix, Ariz. 

Son, Keith Landers, to Mr. and Mrs. 
Ron Smotherman ('61) on July 15. 

Son, Monte Wayne, to Kenneth Wayne 
('61) and Donna Grace Peugh (,61) Tur­
ner on July 11. 

Daughter, Suzanne Patrice, to Ken 
(BA'59) and Lucia DuBois ('59) Vander­
pool on March 10 in Wilkes-Barre. Pa. 

Daughter, Pamela Lea, to Mr. and Mrs. 
Charles L. Weeks (BA'57) on Sept. 1. 

Son, Geoffrey Earl, to Earl (Assoc.) and 
Bettye Harrison (Spec. '59) Wilcox on 
Aug. 14 in Searcy. 

Daughter, Teresa Beth, to Dean B. (BS­
'61) and Carolyn Pogue (BA'58) Priest on 
Jan. 28. 

Daughter, Julie Beth, to Francis (BA­
'61) and Jane Lewis (BS'61) Whiteman 
on July 6. 

* * Harding College 

HAY THERE! What you are looking at is 

more than a bale of hay. It is c:'n expression 

from one who is always interested in Har-

ding. Turn to page 5 and read the details. 

ALUMNI NEWS 
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r;"'ITEREO MI lJSGOND·CLASS MATTER JULY 28'1 ,e3 •• UNDP 
ACT 0 .. AUGU&T Z., ,e,a. PUIII-18f1I9 l'W'C£ MONTHLY BY 
HAIIOIN« QOJ..l.£GE. ~RCY, AR'~AN.~. IN JUI-Y. SEPTEM· 
BIlf:t, NOVliNBD. JANUAn. MARCH. AND I'IAY, MO~THLY 
1M RIlMAINING MCONT .. _. 
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